

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS

March 2023



PHOTOS FROM STUDENT PRESENTATIONS DURING THE MONTH OF FEBRAURY

A message from Principal Kolb

As we prepare to spring forward in the next couple weeks, our seniors are going into the final days at Castle-East. Here are some important dates to remember:

March 3rd......Eligible graduates must have completed 17 credits to graduate March 9th.....Senior Picture Day/Senior Dues Deadline \$200 May 19thProm at Rid-All Green Partnership Campus June 7thGraduation The Sari Feldman Auditorium/Parma 5-7pm

As we close out the year, a friendly reminder to make sure your students come to school on time. It is very important for child to develop habits of arriving on time. The cut off time for your student to come to school is 9:30 a.m.

In closing, this month we are concentrating on maintaining an inclusive, welcoming and safe learning environment for all our students. Please encourage your students to help foster a supportive culture at school.

Royals Start Yoga ClassesRoyals recently began weekly yoga classes in



partnership with the Shekinah Wellness Center of Maple Heights. "We're excited to offer this new class for our students" said Principal Kolb. Yoga can improve flexibility, strength, balance, and stamina. And many people who practice yoga say that it reduces anxiety and stress, improves mental clarity, and even helps them sleep better.

Mar. 8th - Rid-All Green Partnership Workshop

Mar. 9th - Senior Dues Deadline

Mar. 9th - Senior Picture Day - Main Campus

Mar. 29th - Rid-All Green Partnership Workshop

Mar. 20th - 24th - Spring Break/No School

Mar. 31st - Great Lakes Science Center Field Trip

Drones fly into school!



Last month our drone class started. The drone education program prepares students for real-world drone operation and entry into the workforce.



COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS

March 2023

First Annual Winter Ball held at Castle-East



On Friday, February 17th, Castle-East hosted the First Annual Winter Ball for students. This winter formal allowed our students to dress in their best. Students and staff enjoyed a good time together. House Reveur won both House challenges for King and Queen.



During the month of February several workshops were sponsored by Bryant & Stratton College. Students could select from Life after High School, Career Exploration and Real World & Social Media.

TEACHER SPOTLIGHT: SONYA HOWELL





Our teacher of the Month is Sonya Howell. Ms. Howell grew up in Detroit, Michigan. She earned her Bachelor of Arts degree in Fashion Merchandising from Kent State University and Masters degree in Education from Notre Dame College of Ohio. Before joining Castle-East she **Behavior** was Interventionist. She is a proud mother of a son and daughter. In her free time, Ms. Howell enjoys trending the latest fashions and reading.